
fm. 574 Third Ave., Salt Lake City UT 84103. 5 1976
prize poetry fm. Casa de las Americas, 3Ra Y G, El Vedado, 
La Habana, Cuba: Herman Miranda's La moneda y otros poemas, 
Jorge Alejandro Boccanera's Contrasena, and Edward Kamau 
Brathwaite's Black + Blues; also prize prose: James Car
negie's Wages Paid, N.D. Williams' Ikael Torass, and Rolan
do Hinojosa's Klail city y sus alrededores. JT Latest fm. 
Kirk Robertson"! Indian Poems (a broadside) fm. Luna Bisonte 
Prods, 137 Leiand Ave., Columbus OH 43214 and Walked On By 
40 Camels (a chapbook) $2 fm. Rocky Mountail Creative Arts 
Journal, P.0. Box 3185, Casper WY 82601.
//////////////////////////////////////////////////////////

Apologies are offered to those who patiently awaited this 
issue and the preceding two issues. The delay had nothing 
to do with Wormwood other than the fact that it remains a 
one-man operation. A robbery precipitated a sequence of 
events which necessitated reworking issues 63 and 64 and 
consumed much time. To those who were not patient, a re
minder that Wormwood does not claim to be a regular quart
erly. Our mailing schedule is irregular. Usually two 
issues are mailed out together to reduce our excessive 
postal/mailing costs. All paid subscriptions are guaran
teed through and including issue 72 (the next index issue) 
We also guarantee 4 issues with the span of a year's time 
i,e . Wormwood is an irregular quarterly! The price of a 
single issue is $1.50 postpaid anywhere in the world. A 
double issue (such as this one) is priced at $2.00. Free 
inspection copies are not available because of our limit
ed press run. Copies of issues 16-23, 25-64 are still a- 
vailable at prices of $1.50/$2.00 (depending on whether 
single or double issues). Issues 1-15 and 24 are out of 
print, but reasonable prices will be quoted on an indi
vidual basis when and if clean copies can be found, but 
issues 1-3 are virtually impossible to find. Microfilm 
volumes of Wormwood are available from University Micro
films, 3101 North Zeeb Rd., Ann Arbor MI 48106, but they 
are not licensed to release any other reproductions. 
Patrons' subscriptions are a $12 bargain for four con
secutive issues with poet-signed, center-sections. The 
contents of Wormwood are indexed in Index of American 
Periodical Verse, Scarecrow Press Inc., P.0. Box 656, 
Metuchen NJ 08840.

The edition of this double issue has been limited to 700 
numbered copies, the first 40 copies being signed by 
Lyn Lifshin. The copy in your hand is numbered: 594

PATRONS :
Anonymous: J.C.
Al Fogel 
Lloyd R. Gag 
Anonymous: G.I.L. 
Anonymous: J.R.L.

Anonymous: A.R.M. 
Anonymous: G.C.O. 
Donald R. Peterson 
Steve Richmond
Herb Wrede


